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(1) Conduct an electrical integrity 
test of the dynamic brake to determine 
if electrical current is being received 
at the grids on the system; and 

(2) Display either the train decelera-
tion rate or in real-time in the cab of 
the controlling (lead) locomotive the 
total train dynamic brake retarding 
force available in the train. 

(i) The information required by para-
graph (a) of this section is not required 
to be provided to the locomotive engi-
neer if all of the locomotives in the 
lead consist of a train are equipped in 
accordance with paragraph (g) of this 
section. 

(j) A railroad operating a train with 
a brake system that includes dynamic 
brakes shall adopt and comply with 
written operating rules governing safe 
train handling procedures using these 
dynamic brakes under all operating 
conditions, which shall be tailored to 
the specific equipment and territory of 
the railroad. The railroad’s operating 
rules shall: 

(1) Ensure that the friction brakes 
are sufficient by themselves, without 
the aid of dynamic brakes, to stop the 
train safely under all operating condi-
tions. 

(2) Include a ‘‘miles-per-hour-over-
speed-stop’’ rule. At a minimum, this 
rule shall require that any train when 
descending a section of track with an 
average grade of one percent or greater 
over a distance of three continuous 
miles shall be immediately brought to 
a stop, by an emergency brake applica-
tion if necessary, when the train’s 
speed exceeds the maximum authorized 
speed for that train by more than 5 
miles per hour. A railroad shall reduce 
the 5-miles-per-hour-overspeed-stop re-
striction if validated research indicates 
the need for such a reduction. A rail-
road may increase the 5-miles-per- 
hour-overspeed restriction only with 
approval of FRA and based upon 
verifiable data and research. 

(k) A railroad operating a train with 
a brake system that includes dynamic 
brakes shall adopt and comply with 
specific knowledge, skill, and ability 
criteria to ensure that its locomotive 
engineers are fully trained in the oper-
ating rules prescribed by paragraph (j) 
of this section. The railroad shall in-
corporate such criteria into its loco-

motive engineer certification program 
pursuant to Part 240 of this chapter. 

[66 FR 4193, Jan. 17, 2001, as amended at 67 
FR 17581, Apr. 10, 2002] 

§ 232.111 Train handling information. 

(a) A railroad shall adopt and comply 
with written procedures to ensure that 
a train crew employed by the railroad 
is given accurate information on the 
condition of the train brake system 
and train factors affecting brake sys-
tem performance and testing when the 
crew takes over responsibility for the 
train. The information required by this 
paragraph may be provided to the loco-
motive engineer by any means deter-
mined appropriate by the railroad; 
however, a written or electronic record 
of the information shall be maintained 
in the cab of the controlling loco-
motive. 

(b) The procedures shall require that 
each train crew taking charge of a 
train be informed of: 

(1) The total weight and length of the 
train, based on the best information 
available to the railroad; 

(2) Any special weight distribution 
that would require special train han-
dling procedures; 

(3) The number and location of cars 
with cut-out or otherwise inoperative 
brakes and the location where they 
will be repaired; 

(4) If a Class I or Class IA brake test 
is required prior to the next crew 
change point, the location at which 
that test shall be performed; and 

(5) Any train brake system problems 
encountered by the previous crew of 
the train. 

Subpart C—Inspection and Testing 
Requirements 

§ 232.201 Scope. 

This subpart contains the inspection 
and testing requirements for brake sys-
tems used in freight and other non-pas-
senger trains. This subpart also con-
tains general training requirements for 
railroad and contract personnel used to 
perform the required inspections and 
tests. 
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